
 

 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

Date:  October 20, 2020 
 
To:  Water Commission 
 
From:  Lynn Gomez, Assistant Manager – Employee Relations 
 
Re:  Disallowance of Claim – Thomas Starich 
 
On September 15, 2020, Waukesha resident Tom Starich sustained damage in the amount of 
$4,115 to his car after he drove into our construction ditch on E. Broadway.  I’ve attached a 
copy of Mr. Starich’s email that claims the incident was due to improper signage by the Utility, 
that didn’t properly warn him of the road work ahead. 
 
Email #2 in your packet details our internal investigation (note that Mr. Starich is car #2 as 
referred to in the email).  The pictures included are how the signage/barricades were placed. 
These pics are after-the fact but mimic how they were set up after the work-day ended, and 
prior to the incident(s). 
 
Also note that our emergency on-call person reported to the scene at 9 PM, as soon as he was 
notified that the barricades had been disturbed. 
 
Lastly, I’ve enclosed a copy of our insurance carriers letter stating that there will be no coverage 
by our insurance because there was no negligence on our behalf.  Furthermore, as soon as we 
were made aware of the situation, we corrected it. 
 
I will ask for your formal motion to disallow this claim at the October Commission meeting. 
 
Recommended Motion:  Disallow Claim of Tom Starich in the amount of $4,115 as 
recommended by our insurance carrier. 
 
Thank you! 
  
Enc. 
 
  
















	Disallow Starich Broadway
	20201021145506077

